[image: image1.png]



              www.maumeevalleygrowers.com
[image: image2.jpg]MAUMEE VALLEY (FROWERS b
Choose the Very Best. <



[image: image3.jpg]



FOOD HUB MEETING
- Minutes -
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Wednesday – February 15, 2017  
9:30 am - NOON
Creque’s Greenhouse – 9700 Sylvania Avenue, Sylvania, 43560
Attendees: (23) See sign in sheet for details.

The meeting was called to order by Business Committee Chairperson Jeff Creque at 9:36 am.  Brief introductions were made by all those in attendance. 

Review 2016, Feedback:
· Joe Perlaky reviewed last year’s activities and accomplishments which included the establishment of a 24/7 software system (AZOTI), produce sales and logistics.
Discuss 2017, Recommendations:

· Joe stated our 2017 goals were to build off of the prior year’s accomplishments.  Specifically, we would focus on increasing sales by providing more produce variety and volume for our buyers throughout the year.  He distributed a preliminary produce inventory list with item pricing suggested for discussion.  He anticipates the program restarting again in a month or so.
Presentations:
· Dave Ranallo, President /CEO of AZOTI explained what a Demand Plan was and that we would be conducting one within a few weeks.  The purpose of this plan is to link chefs with growers to gain insight on pricing, volume and variety needs.  Marketing material will be provided to any chef or buyer upon request.  Examples were passed around.  Dave fielded a variety of questions pertaining to grower expectations and concerns.
· Bob Woodring, District Sales Representative from Sirna & Sons outlined his region of operation and provided information about the company’s two Ohio sites located in Ravenna and Norwalk.  Sirna’s sale team of 12 are located throughout the state of Ohio and western PA.  They will be promoting the buy local program starting next week to the buyers.   The ease of the 24/7 ordering system and availability of local food through the MVGA program throughout the year will be stressed.
Food Safety Q&A:
· Beth Scheckelhoff, our northwest Ohio OSU Extension representative explained the differences between GAP and Group Gap and how that decision effects certain conditions involving safety requirements, costs and structure.  She also explained the difference between GAP and FSMA.  She broke down the steps needed to become certified this year in 2017.
Next Steps:
· Beth stated there is a meeting already schedule for Wednesday, February 22, 2017 at the Oneida Center, downtown, Toledo presented by Toledo Grows.  It is an introductory, three-hour session outlining food safety.  The cost is $20. This meeting is not required for certification training, however, many of your concerns and questions will be answered at this time.  

Buyers are requiring farmers be GAP certified.  This discussion led to a consensus opinion that we schedule our training asap.  She suggested we meet for our first safety session on February 23, 2017 at Creque’s greenhouse at 9:00 am one week from now.  The timing is perfect in that the introduction course is the evening before.  Although those in attendance could not agree to whether individual GAP or Group GAP was the best structure to pursue, they all agreed that training begin immediately and start working on our safety manuals.  The meeting was scheduled and Beth will teach the course.  
The meeting adjourned at 11:55 am. Lunch (Subway) was served, networking continued for another hour or so. [image: image5.jpg]
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